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OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

EbpwARD D. MULLINS

April 8, 2019

The Honorable Lindsey Graham The Honorable Dianne Feinstein

Chairman, Judiciary Committee Ranking Minority Member, Judiciary Committee
United States Senate United States Senate

Washington, D.C. 20510 Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chairman Graham and Ranking Member Feinstein:

[ am writing on behalf of the more than 13,000 members of the Sergeants Benevolent
Association of the New York City Police Department to advise you of our union’s strong support
for the nomination of Jeffrey Rosen to be Deputy Attorney General of the United States. We
thank you for scheduling Mr. Rosen’s confirmation hearing this week and we hope that he will
be promptly confirmed by the full Senate in the near future.

Mr. Rosen has had a distinguished career in public service and the private practice of law. As
Deputy Secretary of Transportation, he has helped to oversee a large Department, with many
critical agencies. His legal acumen is evident from both his private practice experience as a
partner for almost three decades at one of the nation’s preeminent law firms. It is also apparent
from the highly regarded service he rendered as General Counsel of the Office of Management
and Budget. In this position he learned about the operations and critical issues associated with
almost every department and agency of the United States Government. Prior to this, he served as
the General Counsel of the Department of Transportation. Mr. Rosen performed admirably with
skill and integrity in all of the senior positions he has held in government. He is widely regarded
as a brilliant attorney and problem solver who always displays a professional demeanor that
inspires trust and confidence.

Mr. Rosen is to government service what Bobby Orr is hockey: someone who can do everything
exceedingly well and in a manner that earns him the esteem of his peers and the admiration of
the public. His professional accomplishments, prior government service, and personal qualities
make him an excellent choice who will well and faithfully execute the office of Deputy Attorney
General. We have every confidence that he will uphold and enforce the law with the utmost
integrity and skill and urge his prompt confirmation.




Thank you for your consideration of our views in this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

A

Ed Mullins



